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University of Melbourne Student Union

Advocacy & Legal Student Advisory Group 
MINUTES
2:00 pm, 11.06.2020
Meeting 2 of Semester 1
Advocacy & Legal Divisional Office, 
Level 4 Union House 
Via Zoom

Chair:  

Phoebe Churches, Manager, Advocacy & Legal
Minutes:
Nadia Streistermanis, Student Services Officer
1 Welcome and Procedural Matters

1.1 Apologies
Paul Lewis-Hornsby, Donna Markwell

1.2 Attendance
Aviya Bavati, Phoebe Churches, Nadia Streistermanis, Vanessa Stanton, Noni Bridger, Natasha Abrahams, James Cohen, Hannah Krasovec, Maria Tandoc, Vibol Hy, Isabelle Butler, Georgia Briggs, Mia Zentari, Michelle Zhao, Muhammad Naif Bin Mat Zain, Phoebe Nadenbousch, Max Dowell. 
1.3 Confirmation of previous minutes

Confirmed – Vanessa Stanton 

2 A & L Service Reports
2.4 Advocacy case work 
General Updates

· Since lockdown, student contacts have increased at an exponential rate; we have received enquiries across all the different points of contact at UMSU. 
· All COVID-19 matters addressed to UMSU generally have been triaged by Advocacy, many flowing on to Legal. It has been a very busy period in A&L. 

· We have found many University communications with students to be substandard; a lot of the issues we have dealt with have been largely the result of poor communication and lack of information/clarity and changing the published information without notice. 

· UMSU has established a path of direct escalation to Student and Scholarly Services and to Chancellery as appropriate which has helped to get immediate action on urgent systemic matters, and ensuring the University is made aware of the impact of its actions (and omissions).
· We have seen very little of the usual kind of issues, demonstrating the level of impact and distraction that COVID issues present. It will be interesting to see next quarter if these issues present themselves again and how the pandemic specifically continues to impact students. 
Quarterly Report

· The Advocacy Service Report covers the first four months of the year – with several significant issues highlighted - the academic amnesty (WAMnesty), subject quality complaints, online assessment, and the Emergency Support Fund (ESF).  
· As the University has stated and re-stated – it is not accepting a case for fee discounting in the current situation, and has perversely failed to accept the connection between tuition fees and student financial hardship – so we are encouraging students to submit formal complaints about subject quality, and we are expecting some cohort wide “class action” complaints. 

· ESF – the information continues to change on the University’s website without notice. Contradicting earlier advice – which is problematic obviously. There are massive outcome delays, evidence of poor administrative decision making, and caps on arbitrary categories which make little sense because students’ expenses don’t neatly fall within these fictitious categories. 
GSA reported issues
· Coursework students: impact of grades, etc. 

· PhD students: issues with extensions of candidature 
· Conducted a survey regarding placements and the issues students are experiencing. 
2.5 Legal case work
· Similar to Advocacy, Legal has been very busy over the last couple of months. Reporting period is January – March where Legal assisted 142 students and 171 matters (44 were COVID related matters). 
· We have seen international students unable to leave/return from home, employment issues, events cancelled (contractual issues). 

· Tenancy has continued to a major issue.

· Alan took leave so the volume has been challenging with reduced staff. 
· The presenting matters are generally urgent, and students are very distressed. Due to pandemic and emergency powers/omnibus legislation etc the  law changes all the time, so need to keep up to date on it, particularly in tenancy and employment areas. Staff have kept up to date through training in Continuing Professional Development sessions. 

· We have been successful in getting the University to change its approach to residents breaking contracts in University owned accommodation which was a major win.
Financial Counsellor – update from Vanessa:

· Has experienced difficulty in referring student to ESF, trying to establish eligibility, and has also experienced difficulty in obtaining definitive information from the University. 
· Has assisted students with getting food, referring to external services, tenancy.
· Feilding a lot of Job Seeker questions from students.
· Dealing with students not eligible for Job Keeper 

· Gave out 6 travel pass vouches before we closed. Have to see people to assess them so this has stopped for the time being. 

· Supermarket vouchers will be available soon too.
2.6 Projects and initiatives

· N/a

Papers 
- Student Union Advocacy Service Report: January – April 2020 (tabled)
- Legal Service Report (tabled)
3 Reports from Student Office Bearers

3.7 Items of interests related to Advocacy or Legal Services
4 Other Business

5 Next Meeting

TBC

6 Close

2.45pm

Membership:

Executive Officer & Chair: Phoebe Churches, Manager, Advocacy & Legal

2 representatives elected by and from the Education Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the Welfare Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the PoC Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the UMSU International Committee;

2 representatives from GSA; 

Education (Academic Affairs) Officer(s);

Indigenous Officer(s);

Welfare Officer(s);

President, UMSU;

Secretary, UMSU;

President, UMSU International;

Vice-President (Education and Welfare), UMSU International; and

Members of the Student Representative Network. 
